
Welcome to the Trimley St Mary Parish Council news February 
2025

We would like to thank all our Volunteers who give up their time 
to make this village special, the litter pickers, the flower bed 
ladies, the Trimley Red Devils volunteers, the Allotment 
Committee, the Welcome Hall Committee, The Parish Councillors, 
the church team, the Trustees  of the villages 3 trusts, Roseberry 
Café  team, school governors, Christmas tree/event volunteers and 
all parishioners and local businesses who give of their precious 
time to enhance the lives of anybody and everybody who lives in 
Trimley St Mary.

Warm Homes Loans: There are loans available through Suffolk 
County Council for insulation and other work to improve thermal 
efficiency of homes. These are interest free loans, for £2000 to 
£15000, payable over a maximum period of 7 years. There is a £3 
million fund, and the money is available from 01 November 2024, 
financed by the Government. Details are available and 



applications can be made at lendology.org.uk/warm-homes-
suffolk-loan/

Trimley rail station usage figures for the year to 31 March 2024 
were published recently and are:

Trimley  45,948 + 9% on last year

These are the highest recorded figures since at least 1996 and 
probably since well before then.

Welcome Hall: We have gifted the hall 85 new folding chairs on a 
movable trolley, this will enable the hirers to have more space 
and the chairs from the 1970’s  have been distributed to our 
trusts in the village. It also gives the hall a more modern look. The 
smaller room is also available to hire, it has a separate entrance, 
toilet and small kitchen area and can be added on to main hall 
hire or separate and price is on application, for viewing of small 
room please contact lynn.beal@trimleystmary-pc.gov;uk For 
main hall hire please contact the booking clerk with any questions 
or booking queries via any of the following ways:

Phone or text: 07824 309712

Message www.facebook.com/thewelcome  halltrimley  

Email: thewelcomehallbookings@gmail.com

Parish Council Meetings are at the Welcome Hall at 7. 30pm on 
the first Monday of the month. Members of the public very 
welcome. Next meetings Monday 3rd February and 3rd March 

Clerk Nicky Dunn: 07795 824733

clerk@trimleystmary-pc.gov.uk 

www.facebook.com/trimleystmaryparishcouncil 
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